September 14, 2022

The LRCFT looks forward to opening full negotiations with the district next semester. We are currently putting together our negotiating team.

The LRCFT during convocation participated on each campus by holding various events in person and online to assist faculty.

LRCFT met in August with state CFT leadership and faculty from Yuba college district in a joint meeting to improve PT faculty access to health care, job security, and pay parity, which is part of the \$200 million augmentation provided by the legislature.

The LRCFT PAFC is meeting with our local endorsed candidates to provide any last minute assistance for the November general election. The races include the Sacramento City Council, Sacramento Board of Supervisors, State Senate, and State Assembly races

The LRCFT is sponsoring three of our board members to attend the Los Rios trip this week to the All-African Diaspora Educators Summit at the University of Cape Coast in Ghana.

The LRCFT took part in the Sacramento Central Labor Council's Labor Day Picnic on September 5.

The LRCFT participated in the recent UFW farmworker march to support voting rights for farmworkers in union elections under AB 2183.

This semester the LRCFT is in the process of searching for a new building for our headquarters and we are also hiring a new executive director as our long-term current director Robert Perrone is retiring effective January 1, 2023.

This semester in November the LRCFT is also holding internal elections for campus representative, Secretary/Treasurer, and LRCFT President positions.

The LRCFT has met with the SCTA to help us finalize the dual enrollment agreements with LRCCD and the local high schools.

The LRCFT worked diligently over the summer lobbying legislators to pass AB 1856 which would provide Part Time faculty with a load increase up to 85%. This bill awaits the governor's signature.